
    

 

Dear Little Chapel on the 
Boardwalk family, 

I hope thus far 2020 has been 
everything you have wanted it to 
be and I hope it continues in a 
positive way for all. 

Your Session is reading and 
discussing a book by Joan Gray, 
entitled Sailboat Church. 

 

 Rev. Gray, who was the 
moderator of the 217th General 
Assembly of the Presbyterian 
Church (U.S.A.), and currently 
lives in Atlanta, asks the 
question:   

“Is your church a Rowboat 
Church or a Sailboat 
Church?”   

She goes on to say that 
“Rowboat churches depend 
largely on human effort. When 

church budgets shrink and 
membership declines, rowboat 
churches frantically row harder 
against the current, often 
frustrated and disappointed at 
their efforts.   

 

Sailboat churches, on the other 
hand, take up the oars, hoist the 
sails, and rely on the Holy Spirit 
to guide them.” (Just to let you 
know…our budget is not 
shrinking and our membership 
is not declining).   

It is my hope that as the 
leadership of Little Chapel reads 
and talks about this book that we 
will allow some of what Gray 
writes to encourage us to move 
from being concerned about the 
many daily, practical concerns 
of the church, to fresh ideas that 
we can discover by allowing the 
guidance of the Holy Spirit to 
direct us.  

Please be in prayer for the 
leaders of the church as we 
prepare to “hoist the sails” at 
Little Chapel.  As Rev. Gray 

writes: “God is always calling 
us into a new future.”  And 
hopefully that new future will be 
with new members…keep 
reading… 

On Sunday, February 16, we will 
be having New Member Sunday 
at Little Chapel.  If you have been 
thinking about joining our 

church, now would be a great 
time to do so.   

In order to familiarize you with 
Little Chapel and to give you a 
chance to meet with some of our 
members, there will be a 
gathering of prospective new 
members at the manse (11 West 
Oxford St.) on Tuesday evening, 
February 11, at 6:30 pm.  

  

Our time together will last about 
90 minutes or so.  If you are 
interested, or if you know 
someone who might be 
interested in joining Little 
Chapel, please have them call 
the church office (256-2819) and 
speak with Delores.   

Blessings, 

 

Pastor Pat 

FEBRUARY                                       The Little Chapel with the Big Heart                                                  2020                                                                                                                                                                             

 



  

 

The Session continues its study of Rev. Dr. Joan 
Gray’s book Sailboat Church. Chapter 7 was 
discussed at our January meeting. 
 
New elders were welcomed: Christine Kennedy, 
Mary Jo Kohunsky, Barry Lindholm, Ed O’Neil, and 
Beth Price.  
 
Finance Committee moderators were happy to 
report that we finished the year 2019 “in the black” 
for the first time in a few years. Many thanks to all 
who have helped to make this past year a good one 
through their financial contributions to God and 
LCOB. 
 
The 2020 budget was presented by the Finance 
Committee and approved by the session.  
 
The Personnel Committee announced that Pastor 
Pat has accepted the voluntary resignation of 
Emily Donovan, due to personal reasons, effective 
1/28/2020. Plans are being made for future youth 
leadership. 
 
The Personnel Committee has hired Sarah Dyer as 
our nursery attendant. We welcome Sarah and are 
happy to have her working with our children. 
Sarah’s mom is Delores Dyer, our office 
administrator. 
 
Personnel Committee moderators have 
announced that the committee is developing a five-
year plan for staff needs for LCOB. Session 
members and other members/leaders will be 
consulted and then plans developed that are 
consistent with the growth patterns of the church. 
Let us all pray for God’s guidance as the 
committee goes through this process.  
 
Property Committee reported on the latest 
committee meeting, at which reports were made on 
activities by the Artwork Sub-Committee and other 
property initiatives, including needed manse 
repairs, safety projects, choir railing, and 
replacement of some church exterior doors. 
 
The Property Committee presented an “Above and 
Beyond” Award and Certificate to Jim Martz for his 
time and efforts in coordinating all the recovery 
and insurance aspects from Hurricane Florence. 
The church had a “net” insurance savings of 
$23,000!  Thanks, Jim!! 

 
 
The Worship Committee has authorized purchase 
of Lenten devotional booklets for the 
congregation, which will be available for use by 
Ash Wednesday, the beginning of Lent. 
 
Traveling Communion will be served to 
homebound members on March 1, June 7, 
September 6 and November 1 by church officers. 
 
The Worship Committee announced that the choir 
will present a choral cantata, “Worthy Is the Lamb” 
by Lloyd Larson on Easter Sunday, April 12, 2020.  
 
The Session has approved the plan to have an off-
duty uniformed police officer on our church 
premises on Sunday mornings, 8:00 - noon for 
2020. 
 
There is a Presbytery Community Gathering on 
January 25, 2020 at Faison Presbyterian Church. 
Janice Allen is the commissioner from LCOB. 
 
There will be a Called Congregational Meeting on 
Sunday, February 2, 2020 to fill a vacancy on the 
Board of Deacons. 
 
There will be a meeting for prospective new 
members on Tuesday, February 11 at 6:30 PM at 
the manse. New members will be received on 
Sunday February 16, 2020. 
 
A luncheon, planned by the Membership 
Committee, will be held on Sunday, February 16 to 
honor the new members of the church from 2019 
and thus far in 2020. 
 
Zoe Laakmann is now taking organ lessons from 
David Heinzman and will be practicing on our 
sanctuary organ. Great, Zoe!! 
 
Thanks to Pastor Pat for the lovely dedication of 
the Sound Room in honor of Tim Karp. 
 

JANUARY SESSION MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
 

“In many ways, sailing is just as much work as 

rowing. The difference is that rowers are confined 

to the power they can generate themselves; sailors 

learn to let the boundless power of the wind move 

them where they need to go.  

This process is about living in the creative tension 

between our weakness and God’s power, between 

our poverty and the wealth of resources God 

provides to those who humbly seek to do God’s 

will.”                                                              Joan Gray 
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Highlights from January Worship Committee Meeting 

The Worship Committee met on Monday, January 

13, for a two-hour working meeting.  Reports were 

heard from all committee chairpersons.  

Sherry Lovette reported on Communion.  A special 

Thank You was noted to the committee who 

prepares the communion and cleans up.  Serving 

on this committee are Janet O’Neil, Mila Hill, 

Brenda Parker, Marti Shogi, Wilda Moore, Sherrie 

Alexander and Chris McKirachan. 

Janice Allen reported that the Sign-Up List is in the 

narthex for those who would like to give the 

Sunday Flowers.  Thank you to Ginny Hall, Connie 

Houser, Linda Johnson, Gerry Williamson and 

Janice Allen for preparing the flowers from Sunday 

to be delivered to shut-ins, members in the 

hospital, nursing homes and special friends who 

need a visit. 

Music Director David Heinzman suggested that the 

Choir sing a Cantata for Easter.  The committee 

was in favor of this.  Pastor Pat gave a report on 

upcoming events and programs planned for the 

year.  These will go to the Session as 

Recommendations.  Watch for these new and 

suggestive ideas.   

Iris T. Davis,  

Communications Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Silvey Robinson 

Mr. & Mrs. Brett Blizzard 

Mr. & Mrs. Harriss Northrop 

Dickie Gardner 

Ms. Connie Houser 

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Vass 

Anne Tucker 

Mr. & Mrs. Dean Cobble 

Walter DeVries 

Mr. & Mrs. Brett Blizzard 

 

 

 David Long & Stephany De  l Re’ Wedding 

Mr. & Mrs. Brett Blizzard 

 

Recently, while working with WARM, University of 

Missouri students spent a week at the Matthew House.  

They replaced flooring in a home, making it possible 

for the homeowner to continue living there safely. 

 

February 9 - Boy Scout Sunday 10:30 Service 

February 26 - Ash Wednesday Service  

                                Noon & 7 pm 

April 9 – Maundy Thursday Service at 7 pm 

April 10 – Good Friday Service at Noon 

 

 

MEMORIALS 

HONORARIUMS 
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Provided below is the 2019 finance summary and 

the 2020 budget.  Little Chapel ended 2019 with a 

surplus of $13,809.  The session has approved a 

2020 budget that is estimated to provide a surplus 

of $1,242.  

Pledges and offerings are based on the recent 

stewardship campaign.  The expense budget is 

based on input from the church committees.  

 

 

 

 

2019  

Actual*

2020 

Budget

Pledges & Offering 481,975$       471,900$       

Endowment & Trusts 11,806            11,800            

Other 2,920              2,400              

Total Income 496,701         486,100         

Christian Education 6,813              8,000              

Diaconate Committees 1,860              3,454              

Personnel & Planning 317,877         318,161         

Property 72,539            68,325            

Finance & Insurance 76,189            78,918            

Mission 5,000              5,000              

Worhip 2,614              3,000              

Total Expense 482,892$       484,858$       

Excess Income 13,809            1,242              

* Preliminary

 

 

 

 

 

 

YOU ARE INVITED TO ATTEND 
The Church Women United 

Human Rights Celebration 

Friday, February 7 ~ First Presbyterian Church 

125 S. Third Street ~ Wilmington 

 

 
 

The program is “Unite to Serve.”  The CWU Human Rights Celebration was started in 2006 in hopes 

of bringing to light those who have and are working towards equality for all.  Awards have honored 

amazing individuals whose work has made an impact on their community.  We take this time to 

remember that all human beings are born free and equal in dignity and rights.  In 2008, Mebane Boyd 

from Little Chapel was honored for her work with the Wilmington Children’s Museum.   

The CWU 2020 Human Rights Award will be presented to Randy Evans, Director of Walking Tall 

Wilmington, an organization focused upon building meaningful and empowering relationships with 

individuals and families in poverty throughout Wilmington, New Hanover County, North Carolina, and 

beyond.  Meals are provided for the homeless, while other projects include gifts for the homeless at 

Christmas. 

Please join us for this time of worship and fellowship.  Coffee and registration are at 9:30 am, followed 

by the worship service at 10 am.   

For additional information, please call Jean Northrop at 686-5376. 
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FEBRUARY 2 

A simple prayer: "Lord, even 

as we enjoy the Super Bowl 

football game, help us be 

mindful of those who are 

without a bowl of soup to 

eat" is inspiring a youth-led 

movement to help hungry and 

hurting people around the world. 

 

This prayer, delivered by Brad 

Smith, then a seminary intern 

serving at Spring Valley 

Presbyterian Church in 

Columbia, SC, gave birth to an 

idea. Why not use Super Bowl 

weekend, a time when people 

come together for football and 

fun, to also unify the nation for 

a higher good: collecting dollars 

and canned food for the needy? 

Youth could collect donations at 

their schools and churches in 

soup pots, and then send every 

dollar DIRECTLY to a local 

charity of THEIR choice. 

 

The senior high youth of Spring 

Valley Presbyterian liked the 

idea so much they decided to 

invite other area churches to 

join the team. Twenty-two 

Columbia churches participated 

that first year, reporting their 

results so a total could be 

determined, and then, in 1990, 

sending all $5,700 they had 

raised to area non-profits. 

 

Since then, ordinary young 

people have generated an 

extraordinary amount - more 

than $70 million for soup 

kitchens, food banks and other 

charities in communities across 

the country. In addition, 

hundreds of thousands of youth 

have experienced for 

themselves the joy and 

satisfaction of giving and 

serving, inspiring people of all 

ages to follow their generous 

example. 

Be a part of this movement with 

our young people, share God’s 

love with those in need by 

donating cans of soup (or canned 

goods) and/or money on Sunday, 

February 2.  Help transform 

the time around the Super Bowl 

into the nation’s largest 

celebration of giving and 

serving. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2020 

TRAVELING 

COMMUNION  

SCHEDULE 

March 1 

June 7 

September 6 

November 1 

 

February 

 

to these LCOB Members 
 
1 Marsha Casteen 
3 Shirlee Gearhart 
3 Corey Miller 
4 Rebekah Alexander 
4 Charles Smith 
6 Janet Daniel 
7 Taylor Hammond 
7 Tim Hines 
7 Constance Houser 
7 Suzanne Paterson 
8 Cynthia Avent 
9 Roxana Boyd 
10 Harriet Andrew 
12 Elizabeth Criner 
13 Susan Love Lewis 
14 Grace Ward 
16 Ann Leach 
16 Sylvia Solley 
17 Miriam Smith 
18 Jacalyn Bristow 
19 Mia Kennedy 
22 Cameron Dudley 
23 Rajah Arab 
23 Janet Doxey 
24 Arlene Pulley 
25 Tommy Rogers 
28 Susan Laakmann 

Lori Holcomb 

&  

Leita McCormick 

have joined LCOB’s 

Communications committee 

and are both now 

contributors to our monthly 

newsletter 

Thank you, Leita & Lori! 
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Approximately 20 years ago, 

the Little Chapel on the 

Boardwalk began participating in 

the Hunger Program of Coastal 

Carolina Presbytery. In the 

beginning we referred to this 

program as the 2 Cents Per 

Meal project (with inflation it is 

now 4 Cents Per Meal). 

In order to “shine the light” on 

this project and encourage 

participation, different creative 

methods or gimmicks were 

implemented. Some of you might 

remember “Walking the Loop 

for Hunger” and donating 4 

cents or more for each mile 

that you walked.  

 

In 2009, we began to feed 

“Priscilla the Pig.”  Perhaps 

those of you not familiar with 

 

 

this program might have 

wondered why there is a 

beautiful ceramic pig in the 

Narthex. To draw attention to 

the hunger problem, LCOB 

adopted Priscilla, and we 

started feeding her with our 

spare change.  

To get more participation from 

all ages, the Christian Education 

Committee ordered small piggy 

banks from Oriental Trading 

Company for the children’s 

Sunday School classes to paint 

and then offer these banks to 

the congregation.  

The children had a lesson on 

hunger and helping to use their 

resources to help feed hungry 

people. The piggy banks were 

set up in the narthex, and the 

children handed them out to 

whomever wanted to 

participate.  

Folks would fill their piggy banks 

and periodically “feed Priscilla” 

when they came to church. It 

has been a really fun way to 

contribute to the serious 

problem of hunger in our area. 

The children, as well as adults, 

became aware of the need and 

eagerly collected & contributed 

their money.  Money is collected 

each month and then sent to  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    When You 

        FEED THE PIG 
                           You’re Helping Feed the Hungry 

Coastal Carolina Presbytery’s 

sub-committee earmarked for 

their Cents-Ability (4 cents 

per meal) Project.  

By participating in this 

program, our church has the 

opportunity to write a grant 

application requesting money 

for a local hunger project of 

our choice.  

The LCOB Mission Committee 

is so thankful that Bryan 

McIntyre has been willing and 

gifted in writing grants so 

that we have been able for 

some years now to help 

Mother Hubbard’s Cupboard.  

We may also keep 25% of our 

collections to donate to a local 

hunger need. 

From January 2009 until 

December 2019, we have been 

collecting our nickels and 

dimes and have been able to 

contribute $6,953.61. Can 

you believe a simple collection 

of coins has generated almost 

$7,000 to help feed the 

hungry? 

In our affluent nation, as well 

as the Wrightsville Beach 

area, it is appalling that we 

still have a large problem of 

people being hungry.   

But we at LCOB can help 

alleviate the situation one coin 

at a time by  

“Feeding Priscilla!” 
(continued next page) 
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During the month of February, 

would you be willing to take a 

piggy bank and collect money to 

feed many people?  

Our children have painted some 

new “pigs” and will have them 

available in the narthex.  

Please use the small piggy banks 

or any other vessel for loose 

change (or even dollar bills) and 

feed Priscilla. 

 

Molly Kennedy drops her change into the pig 

Priscilla is VERY hungry, and 

she says,  

“ANK THAY  OO YAY”  
(Thank you in Pig Latin) 

 

 

Donations such as gently used warm winter clothing and warm 

bedding are always appreciated.  Toiletry items including soap, 

shampoo, deodorant, toothbrushes and toothpaste are always 

needed.     

Please leave your donations on the Sister Isaac Center Bench at 

the Little Chapel and place your small toiletry item donations in 

the basket on our mission table. 

If you have gently-used furniture, appliances or a large quantity of 

boxed/bagged donations, you may call the office of Mary Ann 

Kotas (762-5491, Ext 135) and leave a message requesting a van 

pick-up.  

In your message, include a detailed description of the items you 

wish to give and a volunteer will return your call to arrange a time 

for pick up. 

 Business hours are Mon. – Thurs. from 9:00 to 11:30 AM with the 

exception of school holidays. 

If you have any questions about our mission work, please contact 

Ellen Dudley at ehdudley@gmail.com  (470-7588) or Jacalyn 

Bristow at jacalyn@bristowsurveying.com.   

We would love to have any new drivers join our team of dedicated 

delivery members.    

Drivers for February 

                            2  -  Cheryl & Dan Hammond 
                            9 –  Linda & George Johnson 
                                 16 –  Ada & Jim Legg 
                                 23 –  Jacalyn Bristow 

 

For February collections, the 

Sister Isaac Center will be 

accepting kitchen and 

household items such as 

pots, pans, small appliances 

and cleaning supplies.   

 

Did you get a sympathy card this past year for a death in your family?  

Were you sick and at home, hospital, or ‘under the weather’ and got a 

card?  That’s the Card Ministry in action:  

Members reaching out to church members. 

I’ve been calling church members since December asking them to take 

a month in 2020 to send cards to church members in need.  Thank you 

to all who said, “YES.”  There are still 3 months this year open for 

volunteers – September, November, and December.  The essentials are 

provided (cards, postage, and church return labels).  You provide your 

time and thoughtfulness. 

If you can help, please call Carolyn Bancroft at 910-799-3924 

 

2020 
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Little Chapel’s                               

PUPPETEERS 

on the road in December  

 

 

 

Liberty Commons Rehabilitation Center 
December 14 

PYC: Mia and Emma 
PKC: Molly-Catherine, Chloe, Ethan, Emma, 

Mirabelle, and Finn 
Judy Gibson & Bonnie Warwick 
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Thank you for sharing your Puppet Ministry with us.  Praise God for such talented young people.  The puppets 

brought a spirit of love and joy to our residents and staff.  We hope you will come again soon.   

Praising God for His gift of love,  

Liberty Commons Nursing and Rehabilitation Center 
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A BIG thank you to 

all who donated, 

filled and wrapped 

the lovely shoeboxes 

for the Meals on 

Wheels recipients 

Christmas Day. You 

brought them much 

joy.  

 

God Bless 

Helen Swartz 

 

 

 

As you can see from Pat’s note getting flowers 

from the church is very uplifting when you are 

sick, in rehab or maybe homebound.  The flowers 

from the sanctuary on Sunday are broken down 

into smaller arrangements on the following 

Monday.  You are encouraged to come by the 

church and get a vase out of the refrigerator to 

take to someone when you go to visit.                                                       

Thank you,     

                                                                                                                                  

The Flower Committee 

 

 

No one is more cherished in this world than 
 
  

someone who lightens the burden of another. 
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The Winter Gathering will take 

place Saturday, February 1 in the 

Fellowship Hall.  Doors open at 

11 am and lunch will be served at 

noon.  The cost of the lunch, 

catered by Middle of the Island, 

is $12/pp.  All ladies of the 

church are invited and 

encouraged to attend. 

 

If any of your contact 

information has changed, please 

make sure that the church office 

has all of your new information.  

Call Delores at 256-2819 or email 

her at delores@littlechapel.org. 

 

 
Little Chapel’s 2020-2021 

scholarship applications are now 

available for those pursuing 

undergraduate or graduate 

studies.  Applications are on the 

book shelf across from the church 

office. 

FEBRUARY’s 

Liturgists 

2 Gary Kohunsky 

9 Barbara Williams 

16 Jane Hughes 

23 Terry Paterson 

Ushers 

     2    Ann & Jim Martz 

          Ada & Jim Legg 

  9  Mary Jo & Gary Kohunsky 

              Boy Scouts 

   16  Linda & George Johnson 

        Betty & Gary Gischel 

        23  Bonnie Warwick  

             Beckey Smith 

       Betty & Gary Gischel 

 

Hope comes in many forms: in 

blankets wrapped around a 

survivor of a deadly tornado; in 

seeds to replant fields 

destroyed by floods; in a cup of 

clean, safe water for a child 

struggling to fight off diseases. 

Through the blanket offering, 

our Church can give hope to 

people in great distress and 

provide assistance to help 

create a brighter future for so 

many. 

Thank you for your help! 
 

 

Lenten Devotional Booklet 

The beginning of Lent, Ash 

Wednesday, is February 26.  

The Worship Committee will 

have available in the narthex a 

Lenten Devotional Booklet,  

“A Wonderous Love”, published 

by The Presbyterian Outlook.  

This booklet will help you 

incorporate a simple Christian 

observance into your Lenten 

journey.  The committee asks 

that you please only take ONE 

per family.  

 

 

Thinking About 

Joining 

Little Chapel? 

We will be receiving new 

members into our fellowship on 

Sunday, February 16.   

We will have a gathering at the 

manse for all prospective new 

members on February 11 where 

you can have your questions 

answered about our church. 

If you would like more 

information, contact Delores 

Dyer, our office administrator, 

at 256-2819, and she will 

provide you with the 

information you need. 
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Our family would like to thank the 

Session for dedicating the sound room in 

remembrance of Tim.  He loved the Little 

Chapel and working in the sound 

room.  Remembering him in this way is 

very special to us.    The Karp Family  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The plaque at the top was unveiled during the 

dedication and naming of the Tim Karp sound 

room during the dedication on January 19, 2020 

The audio system used in the sound room was 

dedicated by the Crawford family in memory of 

Norma and William Cannon in 2007 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you wanted to find Tim on Sunday mornings, 

you only had to look as far as the sound room. 

 

Kathy Karp stands next to the sound room door 

and the plaque honoring Tim for his loving service 

to Little Chapel 

Tim Karp was behind the scenes almost every Sunday during worship services as he pushed buttons, 

toggled switches, and watched meters, insuring those in the sanctuary could clearly hear the words 

and music.  He recorded the services every Sunday so those unable to be present might still be able 

to listen and be a part of the worship experience.  Tim was a master at his craft and felt at home in 

the sound room.  Today, we still feel Tim’s presence when we flip switches, adjust volume, and follow 

his lead.  On Sunday, January 19, Pastor Pat formally dedicated the sound room in Tim’s name as 

the plaque reads, “In appreciation for his loving service.”   
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We have a very good blend of long-term Little Chapel folks, experienced property and landscape committee 
members, and skilled new volunteers on our team. Our 2020 team consists of 14 full time members, a number 
of volunteers that serve on our 6 sub-committees, and other forums that include special projects, work parties, 
and focus groups, as needed. 
 
At our January 19 committee meeting, we presented Jim Martz with the   “Above & Beyond” award   
and certificate for all his time and efforts in coordinating all the recovery and insurance aspects from Florence. 
The net result was that Little Chapel did not have to pay any additional funds to make all the repairs resulting 
from the storm!    
 
At this meeting the committee also made the following initial approvals for projects which will be funded from our 
capital improvement funds:           

 
• Choir railing installed to assist choir members on steps 

 

• Church front doors stained / repaired 
 

• Camera replacement – outside of Church front doors 
 

• Replace Fellowship Doors and install safety push bars 

• Install safety push bars to two (2) Oxford Doors 
 

• Replace two (2) damaged windows 
 

• Beach trailer tires replaced 
 

• Manse repairs / painting 
 
Additional on-going key projects and resources will be supporting our artwork review, the improvements required 
for our front entrance sign, and technology installations. 
 
Our next meeting will be on Sunday, February 23 which will be held at the Matthew House and will include a tour 
for Property Committee members. 
 

Barry Lindholm, Property Committee Moderator 
(Mobile) 704.582.0372 

LUCKYBLL@AOL.COM 

PROPERTY COMMITTEE TEAM UPDATE 
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Cynthia McLean 

 

    
                                                                                  Jesus Marin 

           

 Laneea Tolley 

        These artists titled their paintings,  

                      Fishers of Men 

Lewis Bowman 
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STAFF 

Rev. Pat Rabun 
Minister 

pat@littlechapel.org 

Delores Dyer 
Office Administrator 

delores@littlechapel.org 
 

Angela McConnell 
Director of Children’s Ministries 

angela@littlechapel.org 
 

David Lee Heinzman 
Director of Music Ministry 

david@littlechapel.org 
 

Joan Denney 
Bookkeeper 

jdenney@littlechapel.org 
 

Daniel B. Holt 
Custodian 

danielbholt@aol.com 
 
 
 

SOUND TECHNICIANS 
 

Hugh Armstrong 

Andy Marhevsky 

Gary Kohunsky 

 

 

 
 
 

SESSION 
 

CLERK of SESSION 

Jean Schild 
djeanschild@gmail.com 

 
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

Christine Kennedy 
christine.wpfa@gmail.com 

Gail Miller 
gnmiller77@gmail.com 

 
FINANCE 
Beth Price 

sereneronandbeth@gmail.com 
John Copeland 

wjohncopeland@yahoo.com 
 

MISSION 
Beckey Smith 

rbayard60@gmail.com 
Mary Jo Kohunsky 

mkohunsky@yahoo.com 
 

PERSONNEL & PLANNING 
Jane Hughes 

jhughes23@ec.rr.com 
Ed O’Neill 

eoneil60@gmail.com 
 

PROPERTY 
Jim Herren 

jimherren72@gmail.com 
Barry Lindholm 
luckybll@aol.com 

 
WORSHIP 

Janice Allen 
janiceallen@ec.rr.com 

Sherry Lovette 
slovette1@ec.rr.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 

DIACONATE 
 

COMMUNICATONS 
Gary Kohunsky 

gwkohun@yahoo.com 
 

CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 
Joan Page 

jpage25@bellsouth.net 
 

FELLOWSHIP 
Karen Windham 

k.windham@yahoo.com 
Phyllis Warren 

ppwarren3@aol.com 
 

MEMBERSHIP 

Ginny Hall 
slowginn@hotmail.com 

Gerry Williamson 
gerrywilliamson1@gmail.com 

 
STEWARDSHIP 
Jennifer Barnes 

6barnes64@gmail.com 
Rita Bolick 

jbolick001@ec.rr.com 
 
 

 
 

 

  Presbyterian Church (USA) 

2 W. Fayetteville Street 

Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480 

Church Office:  910.256-2819 

www.littlechapel.org 

 Early worship service (May – September) 8 am @ Access #4 

  Early worship service (October – April) 8:30 am in the sanctuary 

      Sunday School – 9:15 am   /   Traditional worship service in the sanctuary - 10:30 am - 
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